04      April Newsletter
Well, its nearly April already an we are now in spring and the days are pulling out. The clocks spring forward over night on the 26th March so don’t forget to change yours . My monthly moan this month concerns Hi-Viz vests/jackets…. Elf and Safety teams love this subject and many places make you wear one. I am not against them but it is time to clarify the use of these in Aviation. The simple fact is the CAA have never published any laws or rules on this matter. Many airfields and/or training  schools tried to either avoid any local HSE induced problems or potential legal action in the event of an accident. Some airfields demand it and if you don’t have one, have charged anything up to £50 for a 50p vest…..Many countries in Europe have now banned aircrew from wearing them…..Why?  Well, nobody could tell aircrew from airport staff. The subject came up at the recent AGM of the Airshow Organisers Group…this followed from an airshow debrief last summer where the local fire chief pointed out that in the event of a major incident, he had noticed some several hundred people wearing Hi-Viz and this could also lead to lots of unwanted but well meaning persons getting in the way of the rescue services. GASCo (General Aviation Safety Council) have also recently reported some cases where crews survived accidents but died of severe burns caused by the burning vests sticking to them…… If you have one and are ‘Airside’ wear it by all means although I cannot recall anyone being mown down by an aircraft but I strongly suggest you take it off before climbing aboard…….
Northrepps Aero Club……. The residents have at last got a lot of flying in and as the weather continues to improve, we hope to see a lot more flying. Members are reminded that subs are over due. I have a bunch of membership cards and Smiffy will shortly do the rest. We have a list of paid members and when complete, will go on our members page. It is great to see numbers up on last year. 
Working Party: Don’t forget we have another working day on Sunday 27th March to finish off the runway numbers…..

I see in the local press that on Saturday 26th March, the steam train will again pass the field, en route from London to Holt and return. I think it will pass us around 1345 to Holt and return past at around 1610 

The March fly-in was a great success and a great time was had by all….my thanks to all those that made it happen as I was lurking in bed with a nasty chest infection….. I am now on the mend and as the old saying goes, the reports of my demise were greatly exaggerated ….
Flying School ….  As many of you now know, the school decided not to move elsewhere and at the close of play on Saturday 12th March , Catch-A-Cloud Flight Training ceased trading and shut down its website. The red GT has been sold and has moved to Priory Farm. The Owner of the blue GT has taken his aircraft back and it will move to a site closer to his home. I believe the gyro and the C42 will also go to Priory pending being sold. The school cabin should also shortly be collected as sold…. Gordon, I gather flew back to the Far East the following Saturday and as his marriage did also not survive, his house is on the market. We may have had our differences but we wish him well in his new ventures…..   
Paramotor Club…. The weather is slowly getting its act together and a lot have got some flying in. A few have done their 1st Solo and several have had their first flight of the year…… some have also nearly got the hang of landing…
Northrepps Model Flying Club……… We have made a hard road down to the model area and only needs finishing off. We hope to get this done shortly and then plan to make a hard parking area..
Ludham Flyers ….. Have heard no news other than the hangar is full again and the Esquale had a trip to the LAA H.Q. for an assessment to issue a Permit to Fly…..watch this space
STOP PRESS…STOP PRESS…. Clive has ,after a long battle, won approval . He says the permit has been granted with a couple of minor restrictions but He or anyone could live them an says they only affect flap limiting speeds and loading issues which could be lifted in time.
Projects……. The Minimax passed its ‘MOT’ and has been cleared for flight testing. Alan Bales has applied to do the test flying and recently spent an afternoon doing various ground runs and ‘high speed’ taxi runs. We look forward to seeing this super little machine gets some air beneath its wings…. 
Sales/Wants ….Nothing heard this month
From the Flying Press…. Most of the stories lately seem to be concerned  with the fuel price and the impact on safety, the demise of many types of military aircraft and cutbacks. There is some good news too with Cirrus back on the way up and CT producing a 4 seater. There does seem to be a lot of upbeat views on the future of light aviation….lets hope so
That worst/best moment or Strange but True :
A Convoy was being escorted from the UK to Russia at the height of  WW2, unusually, the convoy arrived intact. As the Convoy and escorts approached the harbour at Murmasank, a Russian Flotilla came out to greet them an escort them in…… After coming ‘along side’, the  Escort Commander went to meet his opposite number from the Russian Fleet. The Senior Officers wined and dined well….before heading back to their ships, The (UK)Commander presented a rare bottle of malt whiskey to his host…who replied by supplying a case of Beluga Caviar…. There was more caviar than the officers could possibly eat so it was decided to pass several tins to the lower decks… The Captain also asked for comments to be placed in the ‘Comments Box’ at the galley….. It seems that the ratings had also enjoyed some Russian hospitality i.e. lots of Vodka… as they put back to sea, the Captain asked for the box to be emptied…. One comment stated, no doubt from an ‘old regular sea dog’ that while the vodka was great, they did not go a lot on the Russian jam as it was salty an tasted of fish…………
OOPS!!! A Chinese company thought they would cash in on the impending Royal Wedding…they purchased thousands of coffee mugs and printed them up and shipped them by the container to the U.K. Well , they got the names and date right and her picture was perfect…..The photo used for Prince William alas was actually a photo issued for the 16th  birthday of  Prince Harry……..
Silly Quiz Time:

1. Following the demise of the Nimrod and the Harrier, which other Iconic British Aircraft was scrapped  by the RAF at the end of March?

2. There was a famous Airliner operated by British Airlines in the 60’s and 70’s…. it was called the Trident….Where did the name come from?

3. Which parallel  forms the main part of the US/Canadian border?

4. Which iconic post-war British and Commonwealth basic trainer shares its name with the popular name for the North American ground squirrel?

1. The DOMINIE, a variant of the old  HS125

2. The trident was a nasty close quarter weapon with 3 prongs ,a sort of cross between a pitch fork and a sword. It was a favoured Gladiator weapon

3. 39th or 49th  CHECK ON GOOGLE B4 PUTTING ON SITE

4. The De Havilland(Canada) Chipmunk

Onwards and upwards……

Happy Landings,

Chris and the team

PS After all the strange weather, unless we get some serious rain in the next week, March is heading to be 2cd driest since records began…….
